Regular Meeting		               				March 8th, 2021
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, March  8th, 2021 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Pat Deitrick with Supervisors  Matthew Dodge, Lanny Wertz and Kaydee Miller present. Visitors present included Scott T. Williams, Bob Lyman, Doug McClintock and Bob Eder.  All rose for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Public Concern – None at this time.

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting were approved on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.

Fire Company Report – There was no one present from Fire Company.   

Old Business – Chairman Deitrick commented the Park Plans recommendations were received from Lycoming County Planning Commission. Our Engineer Dan Vassallo will be sending the Deed to County making them aware that Clinton Township owns the 2 portions of land in question. Chairman Deitrick was present at the last Planning Commission Meeting held on February 8th, where the park plans were reviewed and The Planning Commission Chairman Miller had concerns about the storm water. Chairman Deitrick commented Chairman Miller will be writing a letter of support for Clinton Township on the Park Project to be submitted to DCNR. Ordinance 21-1 was adopted on a motion by Supervisor Miller, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor. Chairman Deitrick mention to Secretary Wertz to add Supervisor Dodge to the list as an alternate for Planning Commission Meetings, motion by Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.

New Business –Christmas Pamphlet, with lighted decorations for telephone poles at 40% off. Chairman Deitrick asked Secretary Wertz to discuss. Decorating the telephone poles would begin up above the Park and end after Weis. PPL does not charge to install the electric hook up, we would need someone to put them up. Chairman Deitrick mentioned going in half of the rental of the bucket truck with Montgomery Borough and have Clinton Township decorations put up the same day as the Borough. Other options were mentioned as well. After discussions the Decorations were approved on a motion by Supervisor Miller, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor. Park Equipment Choices- Supervisor Dodge commented we should do better with the Equipment selections. The sale flyer we have is good until June. Supervisor Wertz suggested for everyone to look through the catalogs and pick out 3 or 4 options and then go back through all the choices and make their collective decisions. Amendment 21-1 to the Pension Plan was approved last meeting, paperwork just needed signed. 

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   


The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 39 Checks	$ 63,607.99
			State Fund	 	   4 Checks	$     9,195.93





Public Comment – Visitor Bob Eder commented on his concerns of the business next to his residence not in compliance with the variance that was put fourth and put in place by the Supervisors and felt his previous complaints were not being addressed. Chairman Deitrick said that himself, Supervisor Wertz and Zoning Officer Victor Marquart had recently went to the property to check out his concerns and that the Business owner was working on cleaning the property up. Chairman Deitrick said he would have the Zoning Officer call him.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned.  At this time the Supervisors convened for an Executive Session, reconvened at 7:00 and adjourned on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.
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